
1. Given the continued limitation on indoor congregate shelter spaces and uncertainty over 
our housing efforts due to COVID, what plans are in place to safely house our unhoused 
population once the air quality deteriorates to toxic levels? 

2. In the past, we’ve utilized public buildings such as our library as wildfire refuge. Given 
that it’s possible there will still likely be some level of capacity restrictions and individuals 
may not be vaccinated by the peak of the wildfire season, what are we doing to identify 
and leverage City-owned sites that can be used as adequate wildfire refuge? 

3. What plans do we have in place to quickly and effectively distribute PPE equipment, 
including N95 masks, to vulnerable populations? 

4. COVID-19 has created a number of City systems for mass information dissemination 
and outreach to San Franciscans. Do we have plans to keep the appropriate systems in 
place in preparation for fire season? Which COVID response efforts can we continue to 
adapt to wildfire response? 

5. In the past, we have had to close down schools due to air quality issues. Our schools 
are facing an additional challenge as students return to in-person learning this fall. What 
planning is SFUSD doing to plan for potential closures again due to air quality issues 
and what can the City provide to support our schools in the event of closures? 

 


